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COMHALTAS CEOLTÓIRI ÉIREANN
Burke-Curry-Seery Branch
From the Chairman, 

It has been an honor to serve as the branch Chairman for the past two years; however, it is now time for a change. A new Board will be elected at the annual general meeting open to all Branch members.  The meeting will be held in October.  When a date for the meeting is finalized, we will send a postcard out to each of you.
I want to thank my fellow Board members for their dedication and hard, and often thankless, work.  Over the past two years we held two very successful concerts, co-sponsored seisiuns, established Irish language lessons in Glastonbury, ceili dance lessons in Meriden, three Irish history lectures and sent out 11 newsletters.  Our account balance is more than 5 times greater than what we started with in 2005!

Special thanks go out to Jim Smith who created and maintains our branch website, clearly one of the best Comhaltas websites in the world.  Not only is Jim a musician and computer genius, he was elected to the Northeast Regional Hall of Fame in Albany New York last year.  

Joe Rice deserves a great deal of praise for volunteering to teach our first language lessons.  Johannah Mackey has since joined in and carries the torch while Joe takes a break.

We certainly appreciate the vendors who place advertisements in our newsletter.  The advertising revenues go a long way in making the newsletter inexpensive to produce.

Very special and personal thinks go to:

· Jill Morrison - you really know how to run a raffle and keep a sense of order in the hectic times of running events.  Whether it was printing event tickets, distributing flyers or manning the front door, you did it all with professionalism.

· Liz Raymond - you handled membership and the money - whew!  And you never lost one check!  Even through the stress of it all you were always there with a ready smile.  
· Stu McEnerney - organizing three history lectures, auditing the books and staffing the CCE table at festivals.  Thanks.

· John Feeney - Go raibh maith agat!  Your efforts to keep the Irish language alive are noteworthy.

· John O'Donovan - for continuing to serve as our Chaplain, and for your steady and reliable hand in any matter thrown your way. 
· Neil Hogan - for picking up the ball in the public relations area.  You are a true professional. 

· Mary Burke and Steve Mahoney - for serving as Branch delegates to the Northeast Region for many years.

As the baton is passed to new Board leadership, we need to be sure there is someone there to take the baton.  The organization is sorely in need of people who truly want to get involved and who have the time to enhance the Irish culture in this part of New England.

Read on for news of interest.  As a reminder, our Branch email address is now BurkeCurrySeery@comhaltas.net.  
Terry Sullivan, Cathaoirleach (Chairman)
DANBURY AOH TO HOST SEISIÚNS



The Danbury Ancient Order of Hibernians hosts its next monthly seisiún on Sunday, September 30th from 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. at the Danbury AOH hall located at 161 Main Street and the bar will be open.  The seisiún will be led by fiddler Nora Hanley and is open for traditional music, recitation and song.  All musicians, singers and those who enjoy traditional music are invited. Next month's seisiún will be held on October 28th (same time and location). For directions or more information, contact John Feeney at: johnfeeney51@comcast.net  or call him at (203) 748-6563.

NORTHEAST REGIONAL MEETING - NOVEMBER 3RD IN ALBANY, NY

The 2007 Northeast Regional Meeting will be held in the Albany, NY area on Saturday November 3, 2007.  The meeting will be held once again at the American Legion Hall in Delmar, a suburb of Albany.  
After the business meeting of Regional and Branch officers, a banquet dinner is held during which CCE members elected to the Regional Hall of Fame are honored.  Each "Hall of Famer" generally performs a few numbers for the audiences listening pleasure and the festivities are followed by a mighty seisiun.  Dancers have been known to take to the floor making this one very festive evening.  All members are invited to attend.  If you have any questions, please contact Terry Sullivan at (860) 584-8776 or email the Branch at BurkeCurrySeery@comhaltas.net.  

LANGUAGE DAY ON SEPTEMBER 29TH

The language group, Chairde na Gaelige is sponsoring an Irish Language Day to be held at the Irish American Community Center in East Haven on Saturday, September 29th from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. The group has prepared a daylong experience of Irish Classes coupled with workshops in Dance, Music and Song. 

The culmination of the event will be an Old fashion Irish seisiún with traditional Irish Music.  The cost for the day is only $45, which will include lunch. Please call Johannah Mackey (860) 346-9224, Pam O’Murray (203) 488-3866, or visit the Club’s website at http://www.iacc-ct.com to print out a registration form. Slán go foill.
LANGUAGE CLASSES CONTINUE
Beginner Irish Language classes are being offered by Johannah Mackey at the Irish American Home Society on Commerce Street in Glastonbury.  The classes cost 

$40 and are run on consecutive Tuesday evenings.  Come in and join the fun!  For more information contact Johannah at (860) 346-9224.
CEILI DANCE LESSONS OFFERED IN MERIDEN!
The Burke-Curry-Sesery Branch of Comhaltas is sponsoring ceili dance lessons starting in October.  Siobhan Morgan will instruct ceili dance to children and adults in separate classes running 8 to 10 consecutive Tuesdays starting October 9, 2007.  The classes will be held at the Meriden AOH located on Melville Avenue. The registration fee is only $30 for the total program.  
Registration will be held on Tuesday, October 2nd at 6:00 p.m. at the AOH.  Class size is limited to 20 each.  The children's class is for ages 6 to 14 and will start at 6:15 and the adult classes start at 7:30 p.m. Sneakers are acceptable footwear.  For more information, call Siobhan Morgan at:
(203) 631-8703 or Terry Sullivan at (860) 584-8776 or email the Branch at BurkeCurrySeery@comhaltas.net.
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Here's a jig with a name that's a mouthful!
Mind Yourself Of The Turkeycock Or The Turkeycock Will Bite You 
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	  Jill Morrison of

Haircrafters 

747 Farmington Avenue
Kensington, CT
              (860) 830-2699


	Calley McGrane& the Exiles

Live Celtic Music

John McGrane, Mgr. jhmcgrane@comcast.net
(860) 676-1379

www.calleymcgrane.com
	Eleanor Nettleton, LMT
Family Massage Therapy

 East Hampton CT Office

     Home Visits /
     Sliding Scale  

                               (860) 267-6587

Gift Certificates Available



	          THE OLD DUBLIN
           171 Quinnipiac Street 

               Wallingford, CT  

               (203) 949-8022

          www.theolddublin.com
	Connecticut Irish-American 

Historical Society

Upcoming Events: Genealogy workshops, baseball exhibit

Membership:  only $10 a year

www.ctiahs.com
(203) 392-6126
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From:   Burke-Curry-Seery Branch, CCE


 c/o Liz Raymond, Secretary

                 484 Round Hill Road, Middletown, CT  06457
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Website:  www.blarneystone.com/comhaltas                                                E-mail: BurkeCurrySeery@comhaltas.net

